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North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services
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January 27, 2016

Conor Brockett, JO

North Carolina Medical Society
P.O. Box 27167

Raleigh, NC 27611

Subject: Reprocessing of Physician Claims Subject to Three Percent (3%) Reduction

Dear Mr. Brockett:

We regret the lack of communication that occurred regarding the reprocessing of physician claims in the
December 15, 2015 check write, and we apologize for the unexpected financial strain that this may have
caused some of your members. | would like to provide you with some background on the reprocessing
and summarize our next steps.

On March 1, 2015, DMA implemented a three percent reduction as required by the 2013 legislation.
NCTracks reprocessed claims subject to the three percent rate reduction in the check writes between
April 28 and June 23, 2015, Due to various claim adjudication edits, some claims could not be
reprocessed during this first round. The remaining claims required further analysis which caused their
reprocessing to be delayed until the December 15" check write.

As a result of the December 15" check write, there were instances where the original claim was voided
because the adjustment was not possible and the entire amount previously paid for the claim was
recouped. Some of these reprocessed claims denied for NCCI edits; retroactive changes in eligibility for
Medicaid; Medicare, or private insurance; and service limits. These denials reflect updates made to the
system after the original claim was adjudicated. As a result, the reprocessed claim was affected by a
recoupment greater than the three percent.

Included with this letter is a Frequently Asked Questions document that provides responses to some of
the questions we've encountered as a result of the December 2015 reprocessing. Please review and let
me know if there is additional information that will be helpful to your members.

Conor, we appreciate your feedback on how we can continue to work together to make this a better
process

Sincerely,

Charles G. Sutten
Director of Finance
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